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Dear Families, 
On Wednesday, the whole school gathered in the school hall to take 
part in the National Simultaneous Storytime (NSS), an annual event 
organised by the Australian Library and Information Association. 
Now celebrating its 25th year, NSS brings together  hundreds of 
thousands of children across Australia to enjoy the magic of reading, 
simultaneously! Each year, a picture book written and illustrated by 
an Australian author is chosen to be read aloud in schools, libraries, 
homes, and bookshops at the same time nationwide.

This year’s featured book was "The Truck Cat", an engaging story 
that captivated students from Foundation through to Year 6. With its 
vibrant illustrations and inclusive themes, The Truck Cat offered a 
perfect opportunity to promote reading and spark imaginations. We 
look forward to participating again next year!

St Patrick's is a Child Safe School & promotes the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children.

Principal’s News

 Prep enrolments for 2026

Our Year 6 leaders proudly and professionally welcomed 
prospective parents and children, showcasing all that our school 
has to offer. As a result, we are delighted to have received a high 
number of applications for 2026 entry. If your child is due to start 
school in 2026, we strongly encourage you to submit your 
application as soon as possible, as places are filling up quickly.
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St Patrick's is a Child Safe School & promotes the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children.

 Fire Carrier Program       

God Bless, 

Joanne Soulsby 
St Patrick’s School Principal

At the heart of all Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic 
Schools are the dedicated teachers who bring 
learning to life, shaping the education of every 
young person in their care. At St. Patrick’s, we are 
proud of the educators who go above and beyond 
to nurture our students’ faith, curiosity, character, 
and love of learning.

That’s why we’re thrilled to be part of the 
Australia’s Best Teachers campaign, run in 
partnership with the Herald Sun. It is a celebration 
of exceptional teachers and the lasting impact 
they have on our school community.

Please feel free to nominate a teacher who 
inspires your child! Click the link below to 
nominate them and make your voice heard.
 👉 https://www.australiasbestteacher.com.au/

Nominate a Teacher Who Inspires  

Next week is National Reconciliation week.

The dates for NRW remain the same each 
year; 27 May to 3 June. These dates 
commemorate two significant milestones in the 
reconciliation journey – the successful 1967 
referendum, and the High Court Mabo 
decision respectively.

As a school, we are proud to have embarked 
on our own important journey of reconciliation 
and have become a FIRE Carrier school. An 
initiative of the Aboriginal Catholic Ministry 
and Opening the Doors foundation, this 
project is supported by MACS (with over 100 
schools now commissioned) and other 
Catholic dioceses across Victoria to promote 
respect, fairness and inclusion for Aboriginal 
people in our schools.

Our inaugural FIRE Carrier leaders are Harvey 
McDonald, Kian O’Brien, Elle Stavridis and 
Sofia Hamilton- Alvarez.  Please see their 
amazing contribution to the newsletter about 
their commissioning day yesterday.

Next week these leaders will lead our students 
in activities and learning about National 
Reconciliation week.

https://www.australiasbestteacher.com.au/
https://www.reconciliation.org.au/publication/1967-referendum/
https://www.reconciliation.org.au/publication/1967-referendum/
https://www.reconciliation.org.au/publication/the-mabo-native-title-decision/
https://www.reconciliation.org.au/publication/the-mabo-native-title-decision/
https://melbournecatholic.org/live/aboriginal-catholic-ministry
https://www.openingthedoors.org.au/


Dates
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April 

May 
Monday  26 Assembly Prep BJ

27th May - 3rd 
June

National Reconciliation Week

Tuesday 27 6pm School Advisory Council Meeting

Thursday 29 House Athletics Day - Years 3 to 6 

Friday 30 Interschool school Sport Year 5/6

St Patrick's is a Child Safe School & promotes the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children.

Please find the link to our website 
for our calendar. Our calendar is 
regularly updated  for your 
information. Calendar

June 

Monday  2 Assembly Class 6D

Friday 6 11am Pentecost Liturgy 
Interschool School Sport Year 5/6

Monday 9 King's Birthday no students at 
school  
No assembly

Tuesday 10 5.30pm Year 4 First Eucharist Family 
Workshop 

Friday 13 Interschool Sport Year 5/6

Monday  16 Assembly Class 6M

Tuesday 17 Dendy AFL Lightning Premiership 
(selected students)

Wednesday 18 Dendy Netball Lightning Premiership 
(selected students)

Thursday 19 Dendy Soccer Lightning Premiership 
(selected students)

Sunday 22 9:00am Year 4 First Eucharist 

Monday  23 Assembly Class 5L

Friday 27 9:15 Feast of Sacred Heart Mass 

Monday  30 Assembly Class 5M

JULY 

Friday 4 End of Term - school finishes 
1:00pm

https://www.spmurrumbeena.catholic.edu.au/calendar/


Nominate a Teacher Who Inspires! 

Would you like to nominate a St. Patrick's 
teacher who inspires? Now is your opportunity to 

nominate an outstanding teacher from our 
school. Make your voice heard!  

https://www.australiasbestteacher.com.au/

https://www.australiasbestteacher.com.au/


Congratulations to the SRC

Congratulations to the SRC members who were awarded their 
badges at assembly over the last two weeks. 

Spencer - Prep S
Charlie - Prep B

Farrah and Isabella - 1V
Harriet and Thomas - 1J

Lenny and Lani - 2HB
Finn and Olivia - 3M

Zendaya and Clementine- 3FM
Lachlan and Miles - 4S
James and Nalah - 4YG
Alice and Henry - 5M

Aidan and Emannie - 5L
Kieran and Tess - 6M

Samuel and Madeline - 6D



    Fire Carrier Program 

As your first St. Patrick’s FIRE Carrier leaders, we would like 
to share what we have learned at our Fire Carrier 

Commissioning ceremony.
We learnt that FIRE stands for

Friends Igniting Reconciliation through Education, FIRE.

We also learnt about Opening the Doors foundation and 
here’s what they do:

The Opening the Doors foundation is an organisation that 
helps First Nations people who need money to send their 
children to any school of their choice. They help by giving 
them a cheque to go to their local uniform shop and buy 

anything they need.

After hearing from Lisa and Sherry, we wrote our St. 
Patrick’s covenant - which is our promise to actions for 

reconciliation. We brainstormed ideas about what we want 
for our school to show we are dedicated to reconcile with 

the First Nations people of Australia.

https://www.openingthedoors.org.au/


Fire Carrier Program 

What did we learn?
We also learned what we have to do as FIRE carriers and we 
were presented with our badges. We were commissioned by 
first nations indigenous woman Sherry Balcombe in a fire 
ceremony alongside other schools like OLSH (secondary 

school) and Mother of God primary school. 
Sherry is a First Nations Western Yalanji, Djabugay / Okola 
woman from Far North Queensland who was born here on 
Wurundjeri Country. She works for the Aboriginal Catholic 

Ministry. 

What happened at our FIRE ceremony? 
At our FIRE ceremony, we were blessed by the spirit of the 
fire, by Sherry saying, “May the spirit of the fire be in your 
ears, your eyes, your mouth, your heart and in your arms 

and legs. Welcome to the FIRE carriers”. It was beautiful and 
we felt very special.

We were then presented with our badges and we started 
our journey back home full of ideas and excitement to 

carry out this important work!

By Elle, Sofia, Harvey and Kian

    Fire Carrier Program 

https://melbournecatholic.org/live/aboriginal-catholic-ministry
https://melbournecatholic.org/live/aboriginal-catholic-ministry


National Simultaneous Story Time   



Congratulations!  

Congratulations to Aleks Papillo who was recognised for 
his outstanding volunteer work in the community!

Aleks received a Volunteer Recognition Award from 
Glen Eira Council, acknowledging his dedication to 
safety initiatives, and support for Neighborhood Watch 
Glen Eira.  

He has helped create safety initiatives for kids, delivered 
community safety newsletters in Glen Eira and been the 
Victoria Police Blue Ribbon Young Ambassador as a 
representative for them - the face of it which many 
people may have seen on the news. 

As a member of our Well-being and Physical Education 
leadership team at St Patrick’s, Aleks has passion and 
commitment to making a positive impact. 
We are incredibly proud of his achievements and look 
forward to seeing the continued impact of his efforts. 







Parents and Friends

Prep – Grade 2 Social Event



Parents and Friends

Christmas in July







More new costumes to come!!

Ratatouille by 5L

Hakuna Matata by 3M




